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Diamond Crest Park Update 
Construction at Diamond Crest Park continues to make progress! The playground 
structure has been constructed, sidewalks have been poured and the playground 
surfacing will be completed this week. Fencing will be installed around the park in early 
May. Staff continues to work with Clay Creek Development as they are donating a 
parking lot and a shelter/restroom for the park.  
 

 
 
 
Recreation Update 
Spring sports are under way! Soccer is heading into week four and baseball, softball 
and t-ball started practices last week. Registration numbers are all up from last spring.  

 
Soccer Clinic: 71 || Last season total: 40 
Soccer League: 221 || Last season total: 180 



T-ball: 150 || Last season total: 141 
Baseball: 114 || Last season total: 105 
Softball: 89 || Last season total: 75 
 
Total Participants: 645 || Last season total: 541 

 
 
Street Rehabilitation Program 
Staff is finalizing the Pavement Condition Index (PCI) scores for 2022, which will be 
compared to the data collected in 2020. As time goes on, this data will help allow for 
short-term and long-term planning.  
 
Mill and Overlay Update 
Superior Bowen will begin the mill and overlay construction on Tuesday, April 19th. This 
is a tentative start date due to the pending weather conditions. They will be 
rehabilitation Tillman Rd and Hospital Dr. Staff will post the traffic plan on social media 
as it becomes available.  
 
E-Waste and Shredding Event 
The City will host its first E-Waste and Shredding Event at Smithville High School 
parking lot on Saturday, April 23 from 9 a.m. to noon. ProShred is the vendor that the 
City is using for this event, and they will clear all phones, laptops, and hard drives 
before they are recycled. The cost for monitors is $20/monitor and $40/TV. Shredded 
documents will be collected and shredded on site.  
 
Spring Bulky Item Pick-up 
Spring Bulky Item Pick-Up has been scheduled for the week of June 6. Residents may 
discard up to 5 bulky items with their scheduled trash pick-up day.  
 
 
Citizen Survey Communication Roll-Out 
Staff has worked to develop a series of social media posts providing information on the 
results of the DirectionFinder survey. In addition to results, the series will address some 
common misconceptions about city services revealed in the survey comments. 
 

 
 


